
Weather  warning  for  drivers
overnight

Police Scotland is advising drivers to TRAVEL WITH CAUTION
overnight  tonight  (Friday,  February  1,  2019)  and  tomorrow
morning, following a Met. Office Yellow Weather Warning for
snow and ice covering the South East (East Lothian, Scottish
Borders), Aberdeenshire, Highlands, Western Isles, Orkney and
Shetland.

Inspector David Hynd said: “We are issuing this Police Travel
Advice due to the Met Office warning of snow showers in the
south east and over northern Scotland merging into longer
periods  of  snow,  with  accumulations  of  two  to  five  cm.
possible;  and  five  to  10cm.  perhaps  falling  over  higher
routes.

“Away from the north, snow accumulations will be much smaller
and patchier in nature, but two to four cm are possible in a
few places above 100 metres. With temperatures also falling
below freezing on Friday during late afternoon and evening,
there will be some icy stretches, especially on untreated
surfaces.

“If you are travelling you should ensure you and your vehicle
are adequately prepared for the conditions making sure you
have sufficient fuel and supplies such as warm clothing, food
and water in the event you are delayed for several hours.
Charge  your  mobile  phone  and  plan  your  route  as  well  as
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alternative routes.

“Listen to media broadcasts especially local radio and Traffic
Scotland Radio or visit Traffic Scotland.

For  public  transport  information  visit  Traveline  Scotland.
Follow  @policescotland  and  @trafficscotland  on  Twitter  for
regular and up to date travel information.”


